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May 23, 2023

Please accept this as public comment for the 5/23/23 City Council meeting, in OPPOSITION
to paper #139-23, in SUPPORT of paper #140-23, and in SUPPORT of paper #223-23 calling
for an ESTIMATE.

As you may know, last night's Board of Health meeting extended their review of health
matters related to artificial turf at Roosevelt Park into July. However, it is immediately clear
that removing long-existing contamination at Roosevelt Park is in the public interest and
should proceed without further delay.

Therefore, I respectfully ask that the Council pass #140-23 and approve the $1.2M sought for
excavation of hazardous soil as recommended by paper #223-23. This action is consistent with
the long-standing recommendations of the Community Preservation Committee. Let's start
digging soon.

Also, I ask that you SUPPORT the Finance Committee report #223-23 seeking "an estimate of
a plan for a grass-based field, and for a field with a grass-compatible substrate." As a result of
the many ongoing proceedings, tabling paper #139-23 until July seems would be a common
sense approach.

I have attached a May 22nd article which clearly shows that the Roosevelt Park Improvement
Project continues to endure pressures from outside interests beyond the geographic area of
Roosevelt Park, and even from outside the City of Malden. Less than 10% of the written
public comments are from residents of Ward 5-1, while nearly 18% are from people who don't
live in Malden. These pressures are unlike anything seen in the park planning processes for
Devir, Trafton, and Kierstead parks.

In light of all of the new developments, I ask that you re-engage with the neighbors of Ward 5-
1 and the Salemwood School Community. These Malden residents are entitled to the same
opportunity afforded residents who have been so central to Devir Park, Trafton Park, and
Kierstead Park planning.

Sincerely,
Brian DeLacey, 1 Earl Street, Malden, MA

REFERENCES

139-23 Order: That $1.3 million of available general fund free cash is appropriated to fund
additional costs association with the improvements to Roosevelt Park

140-23 Order: That One Million Two Hundred Thousand Dollars ($1,200,000) is
appropriated to pay costs related to a change in scope of the Roosevelt Park
Revitalization Project to excavate additional soils ...
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223-23 Committee Report: The Standing Committee on Finance, to whom was referred
Paper #139 Series of 2023, having considered the same make the following report:
The Finance Committee reported the paper out with no recommendations to the

Full Council. A majority of the Finance Committee sought the Full Council's support

for an estimate of a plan for a grass-based field, and for a field with a

grass-compatible substrate.

May 22, 2023 - Roosevelt Park Planning Influences, https://bit.ly/41W3zKA, on Malden News Network
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The 5/22/23 Board of Health meeting will review the Roosevelt Park project with an eye on
health. The 5/23/23 City Council will have an eye on finances reviewing the Mayor's two
requests totaling $2.5M over the latest budget for the Roosevelt Park project.

A detailed review of public comments submitted to the City Council reveals the pressure of
outside interests on this project.

As you can see from the attached chart, more Nonresidents weighed in with public comment
(17.6% of the total) than the 9.8% of responses from residents who live in Ward 5-1, where
Roosevelt Park s located.

Ward's 3, 6,7, and 8 each had as many or more responses when compared to residents from
5-1. This certainly raises questions about neighborhood input and the extent to which
residents are listened to regarding direct impacts on their neighborhood.

Ward 2 showed the least city wide interest in this $2.5M expenditure request. (At the present
time, Ward 2 has a richly funded, community driven, natural grass renovation well underway at
Devir Park. That project was proposed well after the original Roosevelt Park's funding request
passed through the Council.

The City Council's docket attached links to each of the written comments. However, a review
raised a number of observations:

-Comments don't always address identified docket items

-Comments speak to one docket item but are listed with both files

~Not all comment documents could be read due to file-format

-Duplicate comments appear to amplify support for artificial turf

-Simple labeling of support or opposition is insufficient (and at times misleading)

~The full comments need to be read to get an accurate picture.

~Few comments address the financial impact of the requested expenditures on taxpayers

The Finance Committee voted favorably on the expenditure of an additional $1.2M in funds to
excavate contaminated soil at Roosevelt Park, which goes back to testing done in December
2019. Those funds were sought through borrowing.

However, the Finance Committee did not vote to support the Mayor's request for $1.3M "to
fund additional costs [in] association with the improvements to Roosevelt Park." That will be
discussed further at the 5/23/23 City Council meeting.

We've attached a Community Preservation Committee letter dated 4/25/23. For more than two
years, the CPC tried to get the Mayor and City Council to change the scope of the project to
include mitigation of contaminated soil discovered in 2019.

REFERENCES

#139-23 Order: That $1.3 million of available general fund free cash is appropriated to fund
additional costs association with the improvements to Roosevelt Park

#140-23 Order: That One Million Two Hundred Thousand Dollars ($1,200,000) is appropriated
to pay costs related to a change in scope of the Roosevelt Park Revitalization Project to
excavate additional soils down to a level of three feet, including the payment of all costs
incidental and related thereto, and to meet this appropriation, the Treasurer, with approval of
the Mayor is authorized to borrow said amount under MG.L. c. 44, s7(1) or any other enabling
authority, and to issue bonds or notes of the City therefore

tfor files 139-23 and 140-23
Ward

‘Sub-Precint v2

g City of Mal
@ St





223-23 Committee Report: The Standing Committee on Finance, to whom was referred
Paper #139 Series of 2023, having considered the same make the following report:

The Finance Committee reported the paper out with no recommendations to the

Full Council. A majority of the Finance Committee sought the Full Council's support
for an estimate of a plan for a grass-based field, and for a field with a

grass-compatible substrate.

May 22, 2023 - Roosevelt Park Planning Influences, https:/bit.ly/41W3zKA, on Malden
News Network


https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bit.ly_41W3zKA&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=i559sBIYuUgJkIjD7XsqqUsd0Aec8OWPj-ie8gTS6SM&m=_u5EjqRm-OGjGxw1y0Gv5ibJssAmfGSijEXG9RkgJUk&s=ou3heCejlIxar91BZFVTK69v97Cly8pnXVWOLNybuBg&e=

